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Chair Tusler and committee members: 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony on AB43. 

 

The Wisconsin Justice Initiative opposes the bill for several reasons. 

 

First, although we very much sympathize with complainants in criminal cases who are older, this bill duplicates a 

process that already addresses many of the concerns that exist in these situations. Wisconsin statute 967.04 has a 

process for depositions in criminal cases “if it appears that a prospective witness may be unable to attend” a trial or 

hearing. This process has been used and vetted in Wisconsin trial and appellate courts and allows for a party to 

petition the court for a deposition to preserve witness testimony if it is necessary to prevent a failure of justice.  

 

A second concern with this legislation is that it creates a speedy trial privilege for an alleged victim or witness in a 

case, which could adversely impact a defendant's ability to prepare a defense. In so doing, it can create grounds for 

costly appeals which would drag out cases longer than under current law. This is the exact opposite result from 

what appears to be intended.  

 

The bill would potentially violate the constitutional right to confrontation by allowing the elder alleged victim or witness to 

testify electronically, by telephone or audiovisual means, and not "live" in a courtroom. 

 

The bill mandates that a judge hold a hearing within 60 days of a prosecutor's request to get the testimony but does not say 

what happens if that deadline is not met. What if the defendant does not have a lawyer representing him or her?  

What happens if the defense lawyer has been on the case for just a few days or a week and has not been given adequate 

time to prepare? What if a defense investigator has not finished work on the case? Again, these are issues that can result in 

lengthy and costly appeals.  

 

The bill also provides that the elder victim / witness "shall be subject to cross-examination and rebuttal if not unduly 

repetitious." This is also something that current law allows a judge to do – see sec. 906.11, Stats., which allows a judge 

to exercise reasonable control over the examination of witnesses, in part to “protect witnesses from harassment or 

undue embarrassment.” Judges are very good at controlling trials to avoid wasting time.  

 

Finally, the bill says that the elder's testimony "shall be admissible in evidence against the defendant in any court 

proceeding in the case." It does not make mandatory admissibility of the testimony on behalf of the defendant if it is 

exculpatory. 

 

For all of these reasons, WJI is opposed to AB43 and believes it is fatally flawed.  

Please make this testimony part of the committee record. 

Thank you. 

 

Craig Johnson, 

President, 

Wisconsin Justice Initiative 






